WPA General Meeting Minutes
June 3, 2011

The meeting was called to order by President Dave Wheeler at 7:45 p.m.

Dave thanked Becky for another wonderful year of dinner meetings at Le Bistro, and presented her with a gift from the group.  We will be back at Le Bistro for meetings starting in October.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as presented.

Treasurer’s Report
Greg Bell presented the treasurer’s report and reviewed the deposits and withdrawals.  Details were available on the printed report and can be obtained from Greg.

Membership Report
Dave Prutzman was unable to be at the meeting.  Dave Wheeler announced that we currently have 191 members of whom 15 are new to the group.

Newsletter Report
None.

GA Day
John Steiber presented the results.  We had approximately 8400 attendees.  The parking plan worked really well and with a few tweaks will be used next year.  The ATM machine, sponsored by Boeing, worked well.  The static airplane display was down from last year, probably because of the weather.

Shane Morgan will be taking the chairmanship next year.

As usual, the airport did a wonderful job.  Next year the Boeing Company wants to be more involved.  This will help a lot since the event is becoming so large it is difficult for a group the size of ours to handle everything.  John again thanked everyone in the WPA who helped with the event.

Legislative Report
Les reported that the legislature has ended for this year without enacting any new fees.  I-1053, which makes it difficult to raise taxes, was a factor.  Les also reported that John Shambaugh will be taking a position in WSDOT.  WSDOT has $3 million available.  Only about half is available for deferred maintenance on airports.  The 3 million comes from fuel taxes; 85% from jet fuel.

Skykomish Work Party
Jim Faustina reported that the work party had to be moved from June 4 to July 16th.  The State could not support the June date but will be able to do this in June.  We will have a barbeque, some work, lots of fun and everyone is encouraged to come.  Come Friday night, and leave Sunday after breakfast.  Les Smith is contacting Chip Davidson to see if we’ll have the Saturday evening BBQ at Chip’s cabin in Skykomish.

New Business
Dave announced the August meeting is movie night; chairman is John Steiger.  We will also have a mini swap meet.  September will be our hangar party.  Gary Evans volunteered to chair that event.  We still need a chairman for the Christmas party.

We drew for the free dinner.  Teri Carpenter won.  Teri announced that she will be opening a pub in Seaside, Oregon soon and invited all to visit.  It will be called the “U-Street Pub” or perhaps the “Ewe Street Pub”.

Jim Faustina and Tish, after their June wedding, will be moving to Texas where Jim will be teaching aviation maintenance courses for Amarillo College.

Dave introduced our speaker, Ken Berger who gave a great presentation on raising his Helio Courier from Lake Isabel after an unfortunate accident.  The restoration took another two and a half years.

For the Good of the Order
Dave announced that next month’s meeting will be at his hangar in Arlington, after the EAA fly-in closes for the day.  He is now on the South side of 11-29.  There will not be a bus this year.

There was a question of how to handle problems with the State Management System, especially email blasts.  Dave Wheeler requested that he be contacted and will see if it is a simple typo in the system.  Several have been fixed already.  

Jim Faustina thanked the group for all the great times he has had.  He also said someone will need to take over the Year End Review.

The meeting was closed at 9:00 p.m. 
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